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Principal’s RePORT  

School Board Nominations – Once again I would like to thank all those parents who nominated for the school 
board positions. I am very happy to congratulate and welcome Chris Lovelock and Jodee Eaves to our school 
board on 3 year terms and Justin Juracich on a one year term. I would also like to thank Dean Robertson, 
Jodie Stone and Damien Wilson-Brown for putting their names forward for nomination.  

 

Changes to bell times in 2018 – We will be making some slight changes to the internal bell times during the 
day. Recess will be moved 10 minutes forward and will begin at 10:50am. Lunch will move back 20 minutes and 
start at 12:40pm. The bell times in 2018 will be as follows: 

8:50am – 10:50am TEACHING BLOCK 

10:50am – 11:10am RECESS 

11:10am – 12:40pm TEACHING BLOCK 

12:40pm – 1:20pm LUNCH 

1:20pm – 3:00pm TEACHING BLOCK 

 

2018 Teaching Staff Changes – As with the end of most school years there are inevitable changes to teaching 
staff. This year we conducted a process to select permanent teachers for clear vacancies that have been     
available at the school for the last year or two. The following staff have been successful in gaining a permanent 
position starting in 2018; 
 

Claire Batchelor 
Narelle Morisey 
Liz Jerrat 
Victoria Unwin 
Ashlee Brydon 
Chloe Liebeck (coming from Broome North PS) 
Lisa Sampey (coming from Hollywood PS) 
Gillian Henry (coming from Ocean Reef PS) 
 
Congratulations to Jess Watson who has been successful in gaining a permanent position at Caversham PS 
from the beginning of next year. Sarah Ruddle also been successful in gaining a position at Yanchep Beach PS 
in 2018. Graeme Morgan will be returning after his year of work at Ellenbrook PS. 
 
Jo Marwick will be taking leave in 2018 and the school is currently running a selection process for a Deputy  
Principal for those 12 months. This will be finished before the end of the school year. Annie Motherway will also 
be taking 12 months leave.  
 
Over the next few weeks I will be able to finalise the remaining fixed-term staff appointments. 
 
 

Year 6 students – Our Year 6 students have a couple of big events coming up over the next two weeks. School 
camp from Tuesday 14th November to Friday 17th November at Point Peron. Churchlands SHS orientation day is 
Friday 24th November. 
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A Word from the deputy principal 

Book  Awards  Ceremony 

The Book Award Ceremony, where the Pre-primary to Year 6 children will be presented with awards, commences at 9:00am Friday 8th 
December. The Science, Languages and Physical Education awards will also be presented at that time. 

The 2018 Student Councillors will be announced also.   All parents and friends are welcome. 

Year  6  Graduation 

The Year 6 Graduation and Award Ceremony will commence at 4:30pm Monday 11th December.  

The Principal’s Award and other prestigious awards will be presented first and then the graduation certificates will be bestowed on the 
students.  All parents and friends are welcome. 

Pre-primary  In-term  Swimming  Lessons 

The Pre-primary children in Rooms 13, 14 and 15 are invited to join the in-term swimming lessons at Beatty Park Aquatic Centre in 
Week 9 and 10 of this term. 

Permission notes and requests for money have been sent home this week. 

Faction  Swimming  Carnival 

Requests for participants in the Faction Swimming Carnival on Thursday 30th November will be circulated soon. 

Further information to follow. 

Safety  Helmets 

Please encourage your child to wear a safety helmet when he / she is riding their bicycle, scooter, skate board, etc. 

Reports 

Student’s Semester 2 reports will be distributed electronically in Week 10 of this term. Please ensure that your email address is       
correctly recorded at school. Also, please inform the school of any additional email addresses due to family situations. 

Room 20 Assembly 

Next week’s assembly will be conducted by Mr Micevski’s Year 3 class. All parents and friends are very welcome. 
 
Gifted and Talented Students 

Year 5 students have been given information about Gifted and Talented Secondary Selective Entrance Programs. Please read all      
information and visit the web site at  www.education.wa.edu.au/giftedandtalented   

Churchlands Senior High School Orientation Day 
 

The year 6 students will be participating in an orientation day at CSHS on Friday 24th November. 
Further details will follow or you can contact CSHS on 94411700. 
 
Cyber-Safety 

Children can and have used social media to bully or harass others. Children have “hacked” other student’s web pages. Here are some 
tips for cyber safety; 
 • Do not reply to rude or nasty comments. 

 • Immediately tell an adult if you feel uncomfortable or worried online.  

 • If someone is being mean or nasty on MSN – block them. 

 • Let your parents know when you go online, just as you would in real life. 

 • Make sure that there are filters and other monitoring/blocking software to minimise dangers. . 

 • Never ever share PERSONAL INFORMATION such as your name, address, phone number or school! 

 • Social Networking profiles such as, Facebook and Bebo MUST BE SET TO PRIVATE. 

 • Passwords MUST NOT BE SHARED!!!!! Choose passwords that others can’t guess. 

 • Your parents should check your hotmail/msn/social networking lists.. 

 • The internet and the various applications are a lot of fun ……surf safely. 

Hats 

With the warmer weather upon us, the wearing of broad brimmed hats is encouraged. 
 

Children’s Personal Property 
With school holidays fast approaching, now is a good time to check that your child has all the stationery that they need for Term 4. 
 
Lost Property 
Please check the lost property box near the undercover area.  



 

Merit Awards 
Congratulations! 

 
Room  1 Clay Burnite Noah Greive 

Room  2 Sam Gernon Oliver Legihan 

Room 3 Brandon Devellerez Ella Juracich 

Room 4 Jonah Day  Livinia Knight 

Room  5 Chanda Mulenga 

Room  6 Rebecca Rubens Kiera Orlov 

Room  7 Josie Hebiton Kiran Stevenson 

Room 8 Jade Laws Chloe Senatore 

Room 9 Xavier Ingram  Leo Molam    

Room 10 Ella Bellworthy Danny Hurst 

Room  11 Sadhbh Caul Caris Edmonds 

   Ellie Reichelt 

Room  12 Mario Yeekhio Indi Hanson 

   Farrah Disley 

Room  13 Zara Cumming Jordan Lynch  

Room 14 Katy-Leigh Bentall  

Room  15 Keifer Servatius Izzy Drakeford 

Room  17 Jack Whitaker   

Room  18 Emily Mackie Ryley Woods 

Room  20 Alexander Everett Isabella Adi Pramako 

Room  21 Ben McDonald Kyle Harper  

Chinese  Joseph Hopkyns Zara Mardon 
 

Do you find that your child is displaying emotional or behavioural issues? OnPsych are a team of fully 

qualified and registered psychologists who specialise in child and adolescent services. Services are  

performed at NO COST to the school, student or parent as sessions are bulk billed to Medicare. We are 

now lucky to have an OnPsych staff member at Deanmore Primary School, Dr Sue Miller. 

Sue is a passionate psychologist who works with both children and adolescents who are experiencing a 

range of psychological issues such as anxiety and mood disorders, Autism Spectrum Disorders,  

interpersonal, learning and behavioural disorders, exam stress, self-harming and adjustment difficulties 

(social & situational). Sue employs psychological techniques such as Cognitive Behavioural Therapy, 

client-centred and solution-focused therapy with psycho-education. Sue firmly believes that a collabora-

tive approach will produce the most successful outcomes for a child. If you believe that this might benefit 

you child, please contact Deputy Principal Narelle Morisey for further instructions. 



 



 



 

 

 

DEANMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL EFTPOS PAYMENTS 

BSB Number: 306073  

Account: 1006385 

Please ensure when you make a payment that you write your child’s  

surname and payment details for our reference. 

Thank you  


